SUBMISSION

I am making this submission on behalf of 2 friends who have been visiting 

Australia from overseas, considering their intention to move to 

Australia.  They are travelling back to the UK currently and so cannot make 

their own submission in time for Feb 27.

One is a highly qualified Australian who now has 18 years as an IT computer 

systems analyst.  Her partner is British and a GP.  Both would want to work 

on return to Australia.  However the GP is told that to live and work in 

Australia as a GP would mean moving to "Woop, whoop".  The IT Australian by 

comparison would be needed by employers to be in either Melbourne or Sydney 

or very close to, or at the very least in another capital city or major 

regional centre.

This Australian will be lost to the UK or Europe shortly because of the 

short-sightedness of the current Government in recognising the contribution 

ex-pats can make in bringing back their expertise, knowledge and experience 

of working in other parts of the world.  Australia now and in the future is 

the loser.

these people are in their 30s and at a time of their lives extremely 

productive and useful.

Either case by case consideration needs to be given or the opportunity for 

people to make their case if they are rejected.

Ex pats need to be supported and encouraged to return home or at least when 

they are making their own decisions to return.

Jane MacDiarmid

Daylesford 

